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RECEIPT OF HABROK INTENTION STATEMENT 
 

Alto Metals Limited (Alto or Company) refers to the takeover offer made by Goldsea Australia Mining Pty Ltd 

to acquire the shares of Alto, as varied on 28 May 2020 (Goldsea Share Offer).  

Alto also refers to the proposal of Habrok (Alto) Pty Limited (Habrok) to make a takeover offer to acquire the 

shares of Alto, as announced on 22 May 2020.  

Alto has received the attached statement for Habrok confirming that it does not intend to accept the Goldsea 

Share Offer in respect of the shares it may control. The conditions of Habrok's statement of intention are 

included in the attachment. Habrok disclosed in its notice of initial substantial holder dated 25 May 2020 that 

it has a relevant interest in a total of 36,825,000 Alto shares, representing 12.6% of the Alto shares currently on 

issue.  

Alto notes that although the Goldsea Share Offer currently remains subject to a 90% minimum acceptance 

condition, Goldsea has stated its intention to waive this condition in the event that it holds a relevant interest 

in at least 50.1% of the Alto shares on the day before Goldsea must give notice of the status of the defeating 

conditions of the Goldsea Share Offer (that is, by 1 July 2020).   

The Board will keep shareholders informed of further developments as they occur.  

This announcement has been authorised by the Board of Alto. 
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